
 

 

 

 

This is our fourteenth update. 

The arrangements for Sunday services in May are: 

5th May: 10 am Morning Worship Service led by Lay Preacher Steve Wright, including J.A.M. Club  

12th May: 10 am Morning Worship Service led by Georgina Arnold with a sermon by our Reader Joan 

Ayre, including J.A.M. Club 

19th May: 11 am Holy Communion Service led by Revd Jayne Crooks, including J.A.M. Club. 

26th May: 10 am Holy Communion Service led by Revd John Barnett including J.A.M. Club. 

 Revd Jayne Crooks will lead an Ascension Day service on Thursday 9th May at 7 pm. There will be 

no Thursday morning service on that day. 

 Revd. Jayne Crooks will lead a Holy Communion service on Thursday 16th May at 10:30 am in St 

Francis Chapel. 

 Georgina has booked vicars , lay ministers and readers to lead our services in August and              

September 

 The annual service of the church boiler was carried out and a minor repair was made. 

 The condemned heater in the main church hall has been replaced with a second hand one donated 

to us by the Gas Street Church, Longbridge. This meant that we only had to pay for it to be           

installed. 

 The boiler room has been sanitised following the flood. 

 The pipework for the central heating system in the George Goodger Hall has been replaced so we 

can now heat that building. 

 We had the hearing loop system checked on Wednesday 24th April. 

 Kevin and Max came to look at the sound system on Friday 3rd May. They are coming back on     

Friday 17th May to start the process of updating the system.  

 A plumber repaired the leak in the toilet in the main building on Friday 19th April. 

 The Church Leaders Team, the Pastoral Team and the Standing Committee continue to meet once a 

month. These meetings help us ensure that we are well organised during the interregnum.  

 Georgina is continuing to update the church website. 

 Thank you to everyone who supported us at the services we provide in our local care homes. The 

residents really appreciated seeing you. 

 We hope that the combination of weekly notice sheets, PCC minutes and Warden Updates are     

keeping everyone well informed about what is happening at St Anne’s. 

 If you have any questions, ideas or concerns about the interregnum please speak to Georgina or 

Elsie. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support, Georgina Arnold and Elsie Worrall 3rd May 2024 

 

 

 

           

St Anne’s Church, West Heath 

Church Wardens’ Update                   

May 2024 


